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March 11, 2025

On March 11, 2025, the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members were in attendance along with
attorney Lynn Fledderman. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Ben Sieverding was present to report on the Fire Department. He stated that it was the busiest February in the department’s history with 63
calls. He also reported that they had completed their ISO audit and were awaiting the results.

Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. Items on the consent agenda were accepted.
Randall requested to hire a part-time, temporary employee for the summer. Council approved.

The Nobel, LLC asbestos inspection was reviewed. Council agreed that the best option would be for the property. to be demolished.

Council unanimously decided not to pay dues into Historic Hoosier Hills RC&D.

Holly presented the final Bike and Pedestrian Masterplan to council. The masterplan details future trail goals for Ripley County, including some
in and around the town of Versailles.

Council discussed ordinance updates. Lynn will draft the changes for chapters 4, 8, 14 and 16 for the next meeting.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m.
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